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IN REPLY REFER TO: 

The HHFDC supports H.B. 1306, H.D. 2, Proposed S.D.1, which is similar to S.B. 
2740, S.D. 1, previously heard by this Committee. The Proposed S.D. 1 increases the 
revenue bond authority for the Housing Loan and Mortgage program, popularly known 
as the Hula Mae Multifamily program, from $500,000,000 to $750,000,000. 

The Hula Mae Multifamily program promotes the development of new or the 
preservation of existing affordable rental projects through the issuance of mortgage 
revenue bonds for interim or permanent financing at below-market interest rates. The 
bond authority is a cumulative ceiling on the total amount of revenue bonds that can be 
issued by HHFDC for this program. HHFDC's ability to issue these bonds in any given 
year is subject to the State's overall annual bond cap, and accordingly, the approval of 
the Department of Budget and Finance. 

Since its first bond issuance in 1985, the Hula Mae Multifamily program has provided 
$292,432,699 in revenue bond proceeds for 12 affordable rental projects totaling 2445 
affordable units. Passage of the Proposed S.D. 1 will allow HHFDC to continue to assist 
in the development and preservation of affordable rental housing. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 
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RE Testimony In Opposition to Section 1 of H.B. 1306, HD2, Relating to Housing 

We are very concerned that Section 1 of H.B. 1306, HD2. deletes the general 
excise tax exemption for projects assisted by the Counties under Chapter 46-15.1, 
Hawaii Revised Statutes. The general excise tax exemption provides a significant cost 
reduction to affordable housing projects undertaken by nonprofit agencies in the City 
and County of Honolulu. Under this measure, projects undertaken with County funds or 
federal funds provided through the City and County of Honolulu would be subject to the 
payment of the General Excise Tax. 

Section 8-10.21 of the Revised Ordinances of Honolulu provides a 100 percent 
property tax exemption for qualifying affordable housing projects irrespective if they were 
developed with State or County assistance. Likewise, with respect to the General 
Excise Tax exemption for affordable housing projects, we believe that State and County 
assisted affordable housing projects should be treated equally. We therefore 
respectfully request that the amendment to Section 46-15.1, Hawaii Revised Statutes 
that is shown in Section 1 of H.B. 1306, HD2 be deleted. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide this testimony. 
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SUBJECT: Testimony in Support of HB1306 HD2 Proposed SDI Relating to Housing 
HEARING: WLH 3/22/12 1:15PM Conference Room 225 

The Kaua'i County Housing Agency supports the amendment ofHB1306 HD2 Proposed SDI. 
The Proposed SDI would increase multi-family revenue bond authority available to the HHFDC 
from a maximum of$500,000,000 to $750,000,000. 

As confirmed by the recent 2011 Hawai'i I-lousing Plmming Study, the greatest need for 
affordable housing is for rental housing for households earning less than 80% of Area Median 
Income (AMI). This need is best addressed by developing multi-fmuily rental housing by 
government partnership with non-profit developers. Loans made available through HHFDC Hula 
Mae multi-family progranl revenue bonds are an important component of funding these projects. 
Please support this bill as proposed in SDI. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony. 

Sincerely, 

Housing Director 
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